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AFTAC REUNION 2005
JUST AROUND THE CORNER

By Al Pavik, Reunion Chairman
Reunion contacts are being made and it has been truly great to talk to all the prior
AFTAC people. A person tends to forget what a great group of people we had/have
in the organization. There has been real interest by many people and currently have
over 100 people signed up (and still have over 50 days to go to the reunion).
Several people such as William Brownlow and Charlie Cribbs would love to
attend but health does not permit and asked that we give the people their warmest
regards. Did contact Warren Wascher who lives in Kent, Washington and he will be
attending and singing the National Anthem during the Presentation of the Colors by
the Travis AFB Honor Guard (this is truly special).
We ask each AFTAC member to think about your time in the organization and if you
know of anyone who you would like us to provide info to or contact please let us
know by contacting: Al Pavik (916) 797-1472, Jack Allison (916) 331-3891, Joe
Johnson (916) 783-8676 or Marge Iske (916) 331-3766.

WEST COAST CHAPTER WEBSITE HAS IT ALL
By Bob Fitzgerald, WCC Webmaster

By now you should be very aware that the AFTAC Worldwide Reunion is 12-15 May 2005. In
this newsletter, as well as on our website at < http://www.AFTACwest.org/reunion > you will
find all the registration forms and some info about the events that are planned for this major
event. But who’s coming to the party? Well, one of the benefits of having a website is that
we can post items to keep you up-to-date on lots of things that we cannot do by way of a
mailed bulletin or newsletter. If you don’t have a computer or an on-line connection to the
worldwide web, maybe you can use one at your local library to check us out. On our website,
in addition to all the forms and info about the reunion that you see in this newsletter, you will
also find the latest listing of those who have registered to attend the reunion and in which
events they plan to participate. We update this listing approximately weekly. With the reunion
registration cut-off date (20 Apr 2005) quickly approaching, we expect we’ll have a pretty
complete attendee listing posted by the end of April. Our reunion page also has an email
hyperlink for the reunion chairpersons, Al Pavik and Jack Allison. So if you have any
questions just drop them an email note, or you can give them a telephone call at the phone
numbers Al posted elsewhere in this newsletter. All of you know how special AFTAC was and
is now. It's only so because of all the really special people that were, and are involved in the
organization. We have a wonderful reunion planned for you and we are truly looking forward
to seeing you all here in May. The weather should be wonderful in Sacramento during this
time. ©

*kkkk*k NOTICE *kkkkk NOTICE *kkkk*k NOTICE******

If circumstances prevent you from registering to attend the alumni reunion prior to
the cutoff date of 20 April 2005, this may apply to you. We have a small amount of
wiggle room on the number of people we can accommodate. If you find you can
attend after 20 April 2005, Call Al Pavik at 916-797-1472. We certainly can
accommodate a small number of you and desire your attendance.
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“F” TROOP — CHIEF FRANK GOODREAU PASSES
By Joe Johnson

It is with great sadness that | note the passing of CMSgt (ret) Francis M, Goodreau. Frank was a guiding
member of the originating committee that started the Alumni Association’s West Coast chapter. He continued
his help for the chapter over all these many years and we will greatly miss him. While on active duty he spent
many years at the 1155 TOS running the airborne F troop. In a recent Email a member referred to Frank as
“Mister F”. | think this points out the high regard that fellow members have for Frank and his dedication to the
troops. | extend my and the Alumni Association’s deepest sympathy to the Goodreau family

"WAY BACK WHEN” — NEW SERIES OF ARTICLES
By Dale Klug, Editor
We're starting a new series of articles for the newsletter called “WAY BACK WHEN”. This will be patterned
after the Florida Chapter’s series in the Post Monitor called “B.S. (Barely Substantiated) TALES”. We’re inviting
everyone to submit articles with stories from days-gone-by at Detachments, OLs, Depot, Squadrons,
Headquarters or TDYs. So crank up your “WAYBACK machines” and send us an article. Remember to keep all
the inputs unclassified. E-mail all proposed articles to me at: FalloutEditor@AFTACwest.org

WEST COAST CHAPTER ADDRESS CHANGE

In preparation for the 2005 reunion, we have changed our address to one more accessible to the officers & reunion
committee. Please note our new address on top of the front page.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS
By Danny Beach, Membership Chairman
As of 7 March 2005: Active Members = 148 Life Members = 102
Annual membership fee of $5.% s due by 01 May each year. Check your mailing label for an
expiration date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date. Life memberships
are available for $50.2 and include a laminated membership card. You can use the Membership
application/roster update on the last page of this newsletter or the one on our web site to send with
your dues. Don’t let your membership lapse and miss out on important 2005 Reunion information.

WORDS FROM THE PREZ’
By Rod Hinkle

The place to be in May this year is Sacramento on the 12™ —15". Our Reunion Committee, headed by Al Pavik
and Jack Allison, is working hard to make this one of the best ever! Activities, including golf, casino trip, banquet
with entertainment and a "Hospitality Suite" for those "way back when" sessions with old friends will be the
norm. The Sacramento Holiday Inn, North is going all-out with offerings and great rates to help us host an
enjoyable affair for all. So, put the dates on your calendar, plan early to join us and spread the word. The
weather is great in May and it should be a great time for all. Hope to see you all there.

EVENTS CALENDAR
e Quarterly Business meetings: 7 Jun 2005, 6 Sep 2005, 6 Dec 2005. (Call Joe at, 916-783-8676, to confirm time & place.
Or check <www.AFTACwest.org> for updates.)
e Reunion Committee Meetings: 29 March 2005, 19 April 2005.
e May 12 -15, 2005, AFTAC World-wide Reunion in Sacramento. Watch our web site for updates.

MAIL CALL

Don’t forget our E-mail address: FalloutEditor@AFTACwest.org
Joe Johnson E-mail: | had a phone conversation with Jim "RED" Davis the first week of March 2005. His voice hasn’t
changed and | was reminded of the many times (over 40 years ago) we talked by phone when one or the other of us was
TDY. | urged him to attend the upcoming Alumni reunion, but he said age was slowing his travel and he didn’t think he could
attend. I'm hoping he will come anyway. Jim wishes the best to his many friends.

Bill Huntenberg Jr: E-mail: | received my Life Membership today. THANKS! Can you send me a new member card,
please? After graduating from SPINSTRA 1963, served at Det 205, Shemya. Back to SPINSTRA as Q-4 Instructor until
1966, then to Det 430, Blenheim, New Zealand. Released back to Air Force in 1970, and retired at Richards-Gebaur AFB,
Grandview, Missouri 30 June 1974. There is absolutely no doubt that AFTAC (by whatever name) was the best and most
satisfying job | had in uniform. Best Regards, and Thanks in advance. BILL HUNTENBURG; K7HIT@MSN.COM
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Jim Lee E-mail: As much as we'd like to be there (at the reunion) with the troops, we have a new grandbaby due in May,
and really don't want to be too far away. We also have a new grandson (2/22), and will be spending time with that group as
well. I haven't heard any word from the others about the reunion in Sacramento, but will check into it. Take care. Jim Lee
jffld6 @bellsouth.net Editor’s Note: Sent Jim a reunion package & asked if his “Ole ‘702 Gang was coming to the reunion.

Frederic (Skip) Lemmer E-mail: Dale, Your call last July was sure a pleasant surprise. Thanks for the history. | finished
college after my discharge in July 67. | went to work for Honeywell as a chemical engineer and was able to work on the last
vestiges of the APOLLO program and the first parts of the space shuttle program. They shifted me into ordnance work and |
spent a lot of time building fusing, then the emphasis shifted to ammunition and we built the 40mm GAU-8 rounds for the A-
10 aircraft. This ammo used depleted uranium armor penetraters and guess who got stuck as radiological safety officer
along with the production responsibilities. Then a friend asked if | wanted to work with Sandia National Labs making and
designing some of their widgets. so | spent the last 10 years there working with Sandia until, like you, | got caught in the
1991 no more nukes cutbacks. Then | took a series of fun jobs for very little pay but enjoyable workdays. | ran a garden
center; worked for a sports company making and refining outboard motor lifts, and worked for K-TEL mostly goofing off.
Unfortunately | have developed heart problems so I'm down to 12 hours a week sending out laminate samples for
countertops. | haven't heard from Rollie Danielson in years. We used to see one another at the yearly Honeywell
engineering day festivities. I'll check further into his whereabouts. Sorry to hear about your mother, take care.

Skip Lemmer sslemmer@msn.com Editor’s Note: Sent Skip a reunion package

Dennis Ramey E-mail: I'm living in Southern Maryland down where the Potomac River flows into the Chesapeake Bay.
We’'re about 70 miles south of Washington, DC. I'm remarried. Vicki is from Detroit and we have twin 13-year-old boys.
Maurya still lives in Denver and has two kids (girl and boy) and Greg lives in Wyoming and has two girls and a boy. Both are
doing fine and have turned into very good adults. | don’t see them nearly enough. Ruth Ann is remarried and she and Bill live
in Alaska. Their home is inside Denali National Park and they work for the park. | am a consultant working for the Navy and
the contractors that service the Naval Air Command at the Patuxent River Naval Air Station. Actually I've had some very
enjoyable jobs over the past several years. | did a contract with the National Archives and one with the Supreme Court.
Unfortunately, those kinds of jobs are located up in DC and the commute is terrible so | tend to stay down here and work the
Navy jobs. | doubt if I'll make it out for the AFTAC reunion as much as I'd like to. | don’t correspond with many of the guys
any more. Graham and Karen Breck live out there in Sacramento. We worked together for a while back here in Maryland
and trade Christmas Cards. | talk to Ray Copeland via e-mail occasionally. He and Ann are down in Texas. At one time, |
was a Program Manager for a company that was headquartered in Melbourne, FL so | got with some of the people down
there but | haven’t even been there for five or six years. Contact info is as follows: 45864 Nancy Lane Great Mills, MD 20634
Phone: 301.866.5779 dkrramey@erols.com Editor’s Note: Sent Dennis a reunion package.

Joe Martinez E-mail: Thanks Dale. Nice hearing from ya. I'll let folks | know on this end know. I'll send info to Danny
Jamison, Marty Pavlokovich, and Bill Newcomb. Joey. Joe.MartinezZ2@LACKLAND.AF.MIL Editor’s Note: Sent Joe a
reunion package.

Al Koscheski E-mail: Thanks for forwarding message about Frank, Dale. Also about reunion. We're kinda tied up right now
taking care of my mom...just brought her from Okla. to our home last week...unsure of our schedule for the next few
months. We'll try to keep in touch. Thanks. God Bless & Love, Al & Joyce Editor’s Note: Sent Al a reunion package.

John & Chris Horsch E-mail: Dale, Joe, Al, Thanks so much for all your efforts, in this case and all you are doing to reunite
we Sages. We are going to be there if it is at all possible, and if we can't make it physically, we'll certainly be there in spirit
and 'lift a glass.' We also know Dale will do a great job of reporting on the events in the 'Fallout’ and will look forward to
reading about the reunion whether we are there or not. Good luck and hope you get 150 or so. By the by ... Chris and | had
fully intended to attend the reunion but, as we may have told you, we lost our fence and screened porch/pool area to the
hurricanes last year. The fence has been replaced a long time ago but the darn screened area has been a dickens to get
someone available to replace. So many porches were blown away, and most contractors felt they should take care of those
they had built before starting new ones. Luckily we had started taking bids before the hurricane and one company, which we
would have selected anyway, has agreed to take on the job. The downer is that they probably will be working on that around
the time of the reunion. We feel we have to get them to do it when they can or risk waiting another several months. So far all
they have been able to do is get the permit process started; following that they believe they can start in the next couple of
months (April-June timeframe). So ...we are going to have to 'wait and see.' It has even crossed our minds, if the porch runs
late enough but just does get done in time for us to go, we'd show up anyway and see if you guys could 'squeeze us in' on
some of the events. Anyhoo ... the best laid plans, etc, etc. We are probably not going to be able to 'sign up' for the reunion
and then see how it goes. John Editor’s Note: John & Chris are the Post Monitor newsletter editors.
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AFTAC Worldwide Reunions—History and Overview
Everybody loves a reunion — time to get together with old friends, make new friends, and see what
everyone has been up to in recent years. As most of you already know, for a number of years, we've
tried to hold a reunion about every two years, alternating between California, Colorado, and Florida. In
1999, the reunion was held in California and coincided with the closing of Tech Ops Division (a great
weekend with a somewhat sad ending). In 2001, the reunion was in Colorado (another great
weekend). In 2003, the reunion was held in Florida (a super time was had by all and no hurricanes). In
2005 the West Coast Chapter of the Alumni Association will host another reunion, and is already taking
reservations. Included with this issue are the AGENDA and REGISTRATION (both Hotel &
Reunion) FORMS. The agenda and registration forms will also be included in the Colorado and
Florida alumni chapter newsletters and can be found on the West Coast Chapter home page
(www.AFTACwest.org). Be sure to pass the word along to other LRD (AFTAC, AFMSW-1, 1009th SWS,
AFOAT-1, and 1035th FAG) alumni who might not be chapter members.

Now is the time to pull out your 2005 calendar, and your checkbook. Next, you need to write in
“AFTAC REUNION” for the dates 12-15 May on your calendar. Then, you need to fill in the following
registration forms, write a check for the appropriate amount, and return your hotel registration to the
HOLIDAY INN and reunion/golf tourney registration package to the WEST COAST CHAPTER (addresses
on top of forms). If everyone does that, it will make the committee’s job a lot easier. Early registration
will make the planning simple. Remember, you can assure your spot by getting your registration in
early (while doing them a big favor).

They have a terrific Reunion Committee, headed by AL PAVIK & JACK ALLISON, but can always
use more help. If you would like to help out, please include a note with your registration.

To summarize what we need from you:

- Reserve your hotel room early by calling the Holiday Inn or by completing the enclosed hotel
registration form, and returning it to the hotel with your check or credit card info.

- Register early for the 12 - 15 May Reunion by completing the enclosed registration forms and
returning it with your check

- Volunteer to help the Reunion Committee.

- Pass the word along to others and encourage them to attend the reunion

- Attend the Reunion and have a great weekend.

AFTAC 2005 Worldwide Reunion at Holiday Inn Northeast, Sacramento CA
The reunion will be held at the Holiday Inn, Northeast, in Sacramento. They have 50 rooms reserved
each night; May 12, 13, & 14, 2005 with checkout on Sunday the 15th; all rooms are "Kings" with
possible switch to or addition of doubles, triples and double/doubles. All rooms are $89/night plus
12% tax. Check-in: 4:00 PM; Checkout: 12:00 noon.

2005 Reunion Hospitality at Holiday Inn Northeast in the McClellan Suite.

As has been the case with previous reunions, we plan to operate a memorable hospitality room. We
have a 3-room suite with a bar, which allows plenty of room for lots of bull sessions. This is the same
facility we had for the last reunion and attendees spent many enjoyable hours there. We hope to have
your favorite beverages and light snacks available for all. Of course, no charge other that what you
might want to put in the can at the bar. If you have photographs or other memorabilia that you would
care to bring, please do so; there will be lots of rooms for their display. Be sure to identify your
property so it gets back to you when you depart. The reunion committee is leaving no stone unturned
in turning out all alumni in this area. We urge the Florida and Colorado chapters to bring everyone.
More people always equal more fun for all. We look forward to seeing you.




Golf Tournament at Diamond Oaks Golf Club — Friday 13 May 2005, 10AM-?
We will kick off the 2005 AFTAC West Reunion festivities with a golf tournament at the Diamond Oaks
golf course in Roseville. Play will start at 1000 hours with a shotgun start. Lunch can be purchased at
the clubhouse when turning the front and back nines for those who opt not to drink their meal. We
will have a short program awarding prizes immediately following play. Cost is $44.00; which includes
the round of golf, cart, and prizes. The format will be Select Shot (Scramble) with unbiased team
handicapping done by the tournament director(s) if sober. If you do not have a team, that is not a
problem. You can sign up as a single player and be placed on an open team. In fact, we will like to
have lots of single players, as this will give us the opportunity to meet and greet our friends from the
past. We will be limited to 144 players. We believe that we will have more than 144 players so please
get your reservations in early. Reservations can be made by completing the registration form or by
contacting Butch Kemna (major arranger of this tournament) Phone: 916-722-8509, Email:
jklk@mindsync.com or Charlie Penn Phone: 916-624-1067 Email: chaspenn@starstream.net. See
you on 13 May 2005. FEES MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE.

Bus Trip to Thunder Valley Indian Casino — Saturday, 14 May, 10AM-3PM.
For only $14 you will get door-to-door service for a pleasant %2 hour ride from the reunion hotel to and
from the casino on a luxury bus. On arrival, you will get a $5 coupon for slot or tables play plus a $5
food coupon. You will have four hours to play and enjoy this large Nevada style casino with over
2,700 slots and 98 gaming tables. Thunder Valley has many places to eat: A 24-hour All-You-Can-Eat
Buffet with Latin, American, Asian, Italian and Seafood cooking stations; Five “Quick-Serve” outlets
such as Starbucks, Villa Pizza, Fatburger, Gordito Burrito and Panda Express; plus Austin’s Steakhouse
and Shanghai Fat’s restaurants. Join us for a fun day. Note: We must have you pre-registered and
pre-paid for this trip in order to contract for the transportation. So please make sure you include this
item on the reunion registration form. Depending on available bus seating, we may not be able to
accept last minute requests for this trip at the reunion. Thunder Valley is on the web at
<http://www.thundervalleyresort.com/templates/tv_home.asp>.

Reunion Banquet Entertainment — Saturday, 14 May 2005, 7:45-8:30PM:
The “"Country Club Aires" (CCA) Men’s Chorus and Band will perform at our banquet following
dinner. The CCA has been in existence for over 35 years. The CCA has a roster of 55 of whom a
number are military veterans. They are known as a “'sing-a-long” chorus who performs the “good old
songs” and a lot of show tunes that we all know so well.

Banquet Meal Choices — Saturday, 14 May 2005

All meals include Caesar salad, chef’s selection of potato or rice, vegetables, rolls, coffee and cheesecake.
Entrée choices are:

1. Petaluma Chicken stuffed with goat cheese and fresh herbs.

2. 100z Grilled New York Steak with dried cherry port sauce.

3. Seared Halibut with a citrus shrimp salsa

4. (Vegetarian) Fettuccini Pasta with mushrooms, red onion and artichoke hearts in garlic butter sauce.

REUNION UPDATES

To stay abreast of last minute changes to reunion information provided in this newsletter, check our web site at
http://www.AFTACwest.org. On our Reunion pages, you will find a link to the latest list of registered
attendees. If your name isn't on the list within two weeks of submitting your forms, contact Charlie Penn,
Assistant Treasurer, or Al Pavik & Jack Allison, the Reunion Chairmen. Their email links and phone numbers are
on our “Contacts” page. If your AFTAC buddies are not on the attendee list, please contact them to attend &
point them to our web site for registration forms and info. If they can't get online, contact Al Pavik and let him
know their mailing address so he can send them the info. Don't delay! Time is short! We must have all forms
in for final counts by the evening of 20 April 2005.
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AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 12-15 May 2005

Holiday Inn Northeast, 5321 Date Ave, Sacramento, CA

Watch our web site <www.AFTACwest.org> for updates to this information and these forms.

5:00PM-11:00PM:
5:00PM — 9:00PM:

10:00 AM-- ???PM:
9:00AM — 5:00PM:
6:00PM — 8:00PM:
6:00PM — 8:00PM:
8:00PM-12:00AM:

9:00AM — 5:00PM:
10:00AM — 3:00PM:
5:30PM — 6:30PM:
6:00PM — 6:30PM:
6:30PM — 6:50PM:
6:50PM — 7:45PM:
7:45PM — 8:30PM:
8:30PM — 8:45PM:
8:45PM — 9:15PM:
9:15PM-11:00PM:

9:00AM-12:00PM:

Agenda/Events Schedule

Thursday, 12 May 2005
Welcome! McClellan Hospitality Suite Open. Bring Photo Albums if you have ‘em.
Sign-in & pickup badges, etc., in the McClellan Hospitality Suite

Friday, 13 May 2005
Golf Tournament @ Diamond Oaks Golf Club (Schedule posted in hospitality suite)
Sign-in & pickup badges, etc. McClellan Hospitality Suite Open
Sign-in & pickup badges, etc., outside the Aviator Room
Cocktail Party Reception in the Aviator Room
McClellan Hospitality Suite Open. Bring Photo Albums if you have ‘em.

Saturday, 14 May 2005
Sign-in & pickup badges, etc. McClellan Hospitality Suite Open
Chartered Bus Trip to Thunder Valley Indian Casino, Lincoln, CA
Sign-in & pickup badges, etc., outside the Grand Ballroom
No-host cocktails in the Grand Ballroom
Everyone seated for Posting of the Colors, National Anthem and Invocation
Banquet Dinner
Entertainment by the Country Club Aires Men’s Chorus & Band
Intermission
AFTAC update by Col Guy D Turner (AFTAC Commander)
BS time with old friends. Background music courtesy of the Hotel.

Sunday, 15 May 2005
Brunch Buffet (no host) at the Ace’s Restaurant in the hotel.

12:00PM: Hotel checkout time. Thank you for coming. Farewell until the next reunion.

Reunion registration cutoff date is 20 April 2005. After that date you must Contact Al Pavik or Jack Allison.

HOTEL REGISTRATION FORM

Holiday Inn Northeast, 5321 Date Ave., Sacramento, CA 95841
1-800-338-2810 or (916) 338-5800 Local Sacramento

Send this form directly to the hotel or call them for reservations.

Name (print):
Address:
Phone#: ()

# Adults:
City, State Zip:

(Children <16 stay free)

E-Mail Address:

Room (check one): [ ]King or[ ] Double-Double or[ ] Double. Type: [ ] Handicap [ ] Non-smoking
Reunion Rate is $89/night if reservations are made before 21 April 2005. Use code “TOD”.
Check-in date:

[ ]Visa [ ]MasterCard

Check-out date:

(check one)

Card#:

[ 1American Express [ ] Discover [ ] Other:

Name (as it appears on the card):

Card Expiration date: Signature: Today’s Date:
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AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION, SACRAMENTO, CA

12-15 MAY 2005

The Reunion Registration and the Golf Tournament sign-up cutoff date is 20 April 2005. Send them to:
AFTAC Alumni Assoc. — WCC, Attn: Reunion Committee, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974

AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION REGISTRATION FORM

Please Print
Name(s):
Address: City, State ZIP:
Phonet: ( ) E-mail Address:
(Note: We need to have a head count for every activity listed as follows:)

Reunion Administrative Fee (for Badges, Forms, Mailings, Reunion Programs, etC.)...........ccevvvenn. $ 5/person x =%
Golf Tournament (also submit form, below) (Friday, 13 May 2005) [green fees, cart & prizes] .......... $44/person x =%
Cocktail Party Reception (with hors d’oeuvres) (Friday, 13 May 2005, 6PM — 8PM).................... $15/person x =%
Saturday bus trip & 4hrs at Thunder Valley Casino (get $5 credit + $5 food coupon at casino)..$14/person x =$
Banquet Sat. eve (enter # of each) __ (Chicken) + __ (NY Steak) + __(Halibut) + __(Pasta).....$36/person x =%

(All Meals Include: Caesar Salad, Chef’s Selection of Potato or Rice, Vegetables, Rolls, NY Cheesecake & Coffee.)
Farewell Brunch Buffet (Sunday, 15 May 2005, 9AM — ?) [no host and no set time or agenda] .........ccceeeeeereeennn. X =$ (pay hotel)
Make your check for the total payable to “AFTAC Alumni Assoc. — WCC” Total = $

Contacts: Al Pavik, 916-797-1472, apavik@flash.net or Jack Allison, 916-331-3891, jack@moller.com.

AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION GOLF TOURNAMENT SIGN-UP FORM
FRIDAY, MAY 13" 10:00 AM @ DIAMOND OAKS GOLF CLUB — 4 PERSON SCRAMBLE

Name(s) Present Handicap No Handicap

3.

4.

I/We would like to play with the following people:

I/'We will need transportation from the Holiday Inn Hotel to the tournament and return:  Yes No (circle one)
Fill out the tournament line item on the reunion registration form, above. Include the fee in your payment for the reunion.

Questions/comments about the tournament? Check our website on-line at <www.AFTACwest.org> and
Look for the foursome assignments, playing schedules & last minute info to be posted in the hotel lobby at the reunion.

Contacts: Charlie Penn <charliegrca@rcip.com> or Butch Kemna <jklk@mindsync.com>
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_TECH OPS DWW AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
WEST COAST CHAPTER

PO Box 3974, Citrus Heights CA 95611-3974
Email: TOD.Alumni@bigfoot.com

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / ROSTER UPDATE

Annual membership fee of $5.2is due by 01 May each year. Check your mailing label for expiration date. Your last
newsletter will be the one following your expiration date. Life memberships are available for $50.2 and include a laminated

membership card.
PLEASE PRINT

Name:
Last, First MI Last Rank Held Nickname Name of Spouse
Addr:
Street, Apt #, etc. City State Zip Code
Home Phone Work Phone Email Addr
Active Duty:
Branch of Service  From: mm/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy Branch of Service

From: mml/yyyy — To: mm/lyyyy

AFTAC Dates:

From: mml/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy From: mml/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy From: mml/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy

Support Your West Coast Chapter: Please pass a copy of this form to your AFTAC Alumni friends. [From the Depot Fallout]

RETURN ADDRESS:
AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
WEST COAST CHAPTER

PO Box 3974

Citrus Heights CA 95611-3974

= FIRST CLASS MAIL =

To:




